 PETWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

 A MEETING OF THE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING COMMITTEE 

WAS HELD ON MONDAY 5TH AUGUST 2013 IN THE TOWN COUNCIL OFFICE AT 7.00 PM 

PRESENT:


Mr N Fox (Chairman) Mr K Lintill, 





Mrs E Hodgkins, Mrs C Goldthorp,





Mr B Walsh, Mr D Cooper and 





Dr R Pawsey. 

CLERK:


Mrs J Huggett.

1.
Apologies were received from Mr C Kemp.  Mr D Burden and did not attend.

2.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 19th June were agreed subject to the following amendments.


3.  Mr Warder and Mr Homer:  


Paragraph 4.   Line 6.   Delete ‘for each build’ and insert ‘of the development levy’.



Paragraph 5. Line 2.  Delete ‘project manage the Neighbourhood Plan’ and insert ‘will’.

3.
MATTERS ARISING

Registration of Boundary:  Mr Fox said Mr Triggs had only informed the Clerk a short while ago that as the north eastern part of the parish is not within the SDNP this has to be registered with the District Council.  She has done this, it has been advertised in the Observer for a 6 week consultation period which ends on 6th September. They will then look to approve the application under designated officer powers.


Funding:  Dr Pawsey said she has been on the website looking at sources of funding. Mr Cooper asked if there is any money from the Town Council.    Mr Fox said £1,000 has been put into the budget for 2013/2014.  Mr Cooper said there is £7,000 from Locality but he is concerned that if an application is not made this year the amount available next year may be cut.  Mrs Hodgson reminded members that Locality money cannot be used to pay for consultants.  Mr Fox said as soon as the Boundary Registration is through an application will be made.

4.
REPORT FROM MR WARDER AND MR HOMER

Mr Fox referred to the report that Mr Warder and Mr Homer had prepared.  On the financial side he said they estimate that, based on a 36 days, the total fee will be £15,300 + VAT + expenses.  He considered it would be difficult to find the 40% funding they require to kick start the process, he hoped this could be negotiable with 10% up front and then three payments of a further 10%.  A discussion followed on the content of the report, it was agreed it would be too difficult to go into it fully at this meeting, everyone will go away, look at the four bullet points listed on page 1 and come up with their comments.  Mr Walsh said with the sum involved he thought that two further quotations should be obtained which will enable comparisons to be made on the work involved.  Mr Fox said he’ll work with the Clerk to draft letters which will be sent with the Scoping Document to two companies already working with towns on Neighbourhood Plans.  It was agreed to go with Thame and Exeter St James.


Mr Fox said Mr Warder’s comment that there is money available from the SDNP had been followed up by the Clerk.  He did not consider Mr Triggs reply that ‘There is no SDNPA funding available at present’ is acceptable.  A short discussion followed and it was finally agreed that Mr Walsh and Dr Pawsey get together to look into funding. Mr Walsh will contact Mr Warder from AirS and then Mr Triggs from SDNPA.

4.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 24th September, 7.00 pm in the Town Council office.


5.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Website:  Mr Cooper asked Dr Pawsey for an update on the website.  Dr Pawsey replied that it is progressing, she has received the first draft and will be going through it.  Mr Cooper wanted to know if she has a date when it will be up and running as he considered the website is a valuable tool for sourcing information about the Neighbourhood Plan.  Dr Pawsey said she has no final date, she needs information from Councillors before it can go live, but hopes there will be an interactive box, with a facility for consultation, where the progress of this group can be written up.  The Council has opted for a ‘Bronze’ package but could, if so required, upgrade to ‘Silver’ or ‘Gold’ at a later date.  Mr Fox said the website, although a method, cannot be the only source of information as there are many who do not have access to e-mail.


SDNP:  Mrs Hodgkins said she has been going through the consultation on the South Downs National Park Partnership Management Plan, not a great deal affects Petworth. Dr Pawsey said she went through the last consultation, filled it in and e-mailed her answers to all Councillors before sending it off on behalf of the Council.  Mrs Hodgkins will do likewise. 


Ordinance Survey Map:  It was agreed that larger copies of the parish are needed.  Mr Cooper to look into this.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.30 pm.

